June 14,1983 Selectmen's Meeting.

Present: Chmn. Andrew Woodsome, Jr., Robert Fay, Dennis Abbott, Jean Chick, Glenn Bean, Rd. Comm.

Regional Waste Systems

Representing the RWS, Charles Foshay, Exec. Director, and John Pardy. Lyman Selectmen present Elinor Rundgren, Louisa Nunan.

Meeting was called to discuss the new Amendment to the original Agreement the Town of Waterboro has with the RWS. The Town of Lyman Selectmen were invited to attend the meeting.

Lengthly discussion was held on the land in Scarboro were the landfill site is located. RWS has to obtain a permit from the City of Scarboro each January. The present site should last at least ten years. After this ten year period RWS has two sites in mind. At the end of the ten years and the site is closed there would not be enough funds to maintain site after RWS is out of there. The Town of Scarboro is concerned with something happening at the site and also the maintainence after RWS has left the site. In the Amendment this is covered, making the nine communities liable for up to \$300,000.00, if something happens at the site, They want an insurance policy for up to three million dollars. Percentage of each Town dumped would figure in on the individual Towns share. Town of Waterboro is 6/10 of 1%, Town of Lyman 7/10 of 1%. Waterboro entered into the Agreement after Lyman. A 20¢ surcharge will be placed in a separate account to be placed there for up to \$300,000., if nothing happens at the site this money would be used to maintain the site after RWS has left. Without this Amendment the Town's may have to cut the costs nine ways , in the event something happens and after RWS has left the site. This way the larger Town's can not sue the smaller Town's.

The O.O.B., Biddeford, Saco Incinerator was discussed. Woodsome asked if RWS used this, could Waterboro, Lyman and Hollis haul direct to the Incinerator or to RWS, in Portland. Foshay said he was not sure but would think that being a shorter distance this would be alright with RWS, as it would cut costs.

Woodsome also asked that if the surrounding Town's went to the Incinerator instead of RWS would our price go up. Foshay said he doubted if it would because they were negotating to take the ash from the incinerator, therefore, giving RWS more tonage. Foshay said that as far as he can see that the incinerator will not hurt RWS.

Foshay said the Flow Control Law in effect now would protect the smaller Town's Selectman Fay asked that if after ten years the Incinerator fell through what would happen. Foshay said that RWS has two sites, but that it takes five years for approval. Foshay said that the Board of RWS would not kick any Town out as long as the operating fees were paid.

Foshay said that any members of the Board of Selectmen were welcome to attend RWS Board meetings. Foshay then directed the discussion to the RWS Budget.

Chairman Woodsome signed the Amendment for the Town of Waterboro.

The Original copy will be sent to the Atty. General's Office.

Lyman Selectmen made arrangements to have a Area Selectmen's meeting in Lyman June 29th. 7:00 PM. at Lyman Rhodes Hall.

8:30 PM. Glenn Bean Rd. Comm. in to submit a payroll and Work Plan. Bean also gave the Selectmen a note from John Sylvester of Alfred, concerning damage done to the Ossipee Hill Rd. caused by Sylvesters wood operation. Sylvester said he would repair damage as soon as work on wood operation was finished.

Work on Chadbourne's Ridge road discussed. Woodsome said that STate Aid monies could be used and the State crew would do the work. He will be in touch with Mike Zsiga in the morning.

Bean said that the price of cutting, and haul 4 cord of Town wood to a family on General Assistance would be \$25.00 per cord. Selectmen agreed to have Bean cut and deliver the wood.

Pluming Inspector, Foglio reported that he and George Roberts had worked all day on the water at the Youth League field on Old Alfred Road. The well point had been filled with rocks and sticks. the well cover and tile taken into the woods. A new point may have to be driven.

York County Comm: An ongoing hearing with the Commissioner's on the Hamel ABatement case was discussed, A note had been left for the Selectmem to call Chmn. McMahon, his telephone line was busy and Woodsome called Joanne Lancaster, a Commissioner. From the conversation Woodsome had with LAncaster he felt that the Commissioners had made their decision in favor of the Hamel's. After talking with Lancaster, Woodsome tried to reach McMahon on the phone and was told that he was sleeping. Selectmen discussed the possibility of taking this case to court, if an abatement was given to Hamel. The Board feels that the Commissioners do not go along with the idea of spot checking properties. Property Tax man James Norris will be called for his interpreation of the Assessor's Notice "Doomsday" and a request that the Town receive this interpretation in writting.

Selectman Fay reported that Rd.Comm. Bean had agreed to have the brush cutting by Ledgemere Bridge taken from his\$5,500. amount he said he would to the approach for.

Selectman Abbott requested that the Road Commissioner take a look at the stone wall that John Fallon is constructing in front of his property on Deerings Ridge Road as it appears to be placed to close to the road.

Approved by:

Board of Selectmen